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TO ALL BIDDERS: 

CITY HALL LIGHTING LED PROJECT - REJECTION OF BIDS 
 
Thank you for submitting a response to the City of Albany’s recent solicitation for the City Hall Lighting LED 
Project.  The City has chosen to reject all bids received at the bid opening dated July 2, 2019 resulting from the 
project specifications.  The City has determined it is in the public interest to reject all bids in accordance with 
Standard Construction Specifications 102.10.00, ORS 279C.395, and Section I-4 Award of Contract in the 
Contract Documents, as stated below.  
 

AWARD OF CONTRACT 

 
The Contract, if awarded, will be awarded to the lowest responsive, responsible bidder based upon the 
lowest total bid amount, combined bid Schedule A and B, as determined by the City of Albany, and on 
the City’s sole and absolute judgment to best serve its interest.  The City may award work described in 
Schedule A or Schedule A and an additive Schedule B, based on available project funding. 

The City reserves the right to postpone the acceptance of the proposal and the award of the contract to 
a responsible bidder for a period not to exceed sixty (60) calendar days, or to reject any and all proposals 
received and further advertise the project for bids.  The City may reject any bids not in compliance with 
all prescribed public contracting procedures and requirements, including the requirement to demonstrate 
the bidder’s responsibility under ORS 279C.375(3)(b), and may reject for good cause any or all bids upon 
a finding of the City it is in the public interest to do so. 

We apologize for the inconvenience this may have caused and appreciate the time and effort it takes to respond 
to invitations to bid.  Staff will be evaluating the bid documents and correcting and clarifying specifications that 
require modifications.  The City intends to re-advertise the project in the future.   

 

Diane M. Murzynski, CPPO, CPPB 
Purchasing Coordinator 
 


